


Planning & Development Department
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way

Building A, Room 114
Viera, Florida32940

COUNTY

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

November 28,2023

James Stansbury, Bureau Chief
Florida Commerce, Bureau of Community Planning and Growth
107 East Madison Street
Caldwell Building
Tallahassee, Florida 323 99 -4120

Subject: Brevard County Comprehensive Plan Evaluation and Appraisal Notification

Dear Mr. Stansbury:

In accordance with the requirements of Section 163.3191, Florida Statutes, as amended, this letter serves
to notiff Florida Commerce, Bureau of Community Planning and Growth that Brevard County has
performed an evaluation of its Comprehensive Plan and has determined that amendments are necessary to
reflect current local conditions and changes in Florida Community Planning Law.

The County's previous evaluation and appraisal ofthe 2017 Comprehensive Plan was adopted on February
3,2022. The current evaluation and appraisal effort considers changes to Florida Community Planning
Laws through 2023.

Should the Department require further information or clarification pertaining to this matter, please contact
me at (321) 633-2070 or Jeffrey.Ball@brevardfl.gov.

Sincerely,

J AICP
Planning & Zoning Manager
Brevard Board of County Commissioners

Via e-mail and US mail

Phono (321) 633 706q r Fox (321) 633 7074

Website: www.brevardcounty.us/PlanningDev/Home

revard


